
 
 
Minutes of Lyneham and Bradenstoke Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 14th May at St. 
Michaels Church Hall Lyneham 

 

Councillors Present: 

Cllrs T. Webb.  D. Hewitt.  J. Wright.  Rod Gill.  Cllr Jenkins. 

Clerk to the Meeting: Mrs L. Clark 

 

There were 12 Members of the public present 

Cllr Wright welcomed everyone to the meeting 

The resignations of Cllrs Dave Kees and Fred Gomme were accepted and the new Chairman Cllr Tim 
Webb was proposed by Cllr Hewitt and seconded by Cllr Wright.  This was done so that the council 
can function until the new Chairman is elected shortly. 

1. Chairmans Report 
1.1. None 

2.  Apologies for Absence 
2.2. None 

        3.   Declaration of Interest in Items on the Agenda 

 4.Report from MOD 

The Colonel from REME reported that all is going well with the 1225 trainees.  Army recruitment is 
good.  With regard to expansion the headquarters are moving to bottom end of the site from 
Gosport(60 strong office personnel)  Brigadier Adam Sanson to take over.  Company from Germany 
moving in August/September and all will be in by 2020. 

On 22nd  July 2019 there will be an invite to the Chairman of the Parish Council to come into the base 
for updates 

 

5.   Report from Alison Bucknell 

After consultations with the Parish Council regarding change of speed limit at B site.  30mph was 
wanted but after negotiations it will be 40 mph. 

CATG – change to procedure comes into effect in June.  Parish Council automatically involved so Parish 
Council can comment on issues 

2 projects granted Solar port.  Please contact Alison regarding Dauntsey Bank.  Environment Agency 
informed. 

 



 
 
6.    Public Questions  

 Mrs Ann Kingdon read out her questions and statements and as this is quite a long document the 
copy is attached.  Likewise with Mr Tim Darch.  Mr Darch also mentioned that there have been no 
minutes on the website since November.  Mr Reg Dix commented that it was good to hear about 
training.  Also that there needs to be more communication about Parish Council matters 

7.   Resignations 

Resignations received from Cllrs Dave Kee and Fred Gomme.   They were thanked for all their hard 
work. 

8.  Councillor Wright offered to purchase a recording unit for use by the Parish Clerk and this was 
approved. 

9.  Working Groups 

      No updates on working groups 
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      1903854  Retrospective application for bund for visual reasons 

       Plan 19031 Green Farm application for up to 200 houses and some business use.  Neighbourhood 
plan will have a plan and has an obligation to discuss and make recommendations whilst in the 
process.They did discuss proposed Gladman development.  We are up to speed and have looked at 
the proposal and confirm that we can find no reason why support would be given.  It falls foul of 
Wilshire strategies and there is no way the steering group could propose the planning application and 
the Parish Countil is to object.  It does not meet any requirements.  All Councillors voted against this. 

11.  Neighbourhood Plan 

This is at an advanced stage.  We hold 2-weekly meetings in the Methodist Hall.  Now close to 
completion and Consultants are to draft the document and send to the Parish Council.  It then goes to 
Regulation 14 6-week publication .  The public drop-in is Lyneham and Bradenstoke. 

12. Housing Needs Survey 

The 2013 survey used for Neighbourhood plan is at end of life.  Asked Wilts Council to conduct a new 
survey.   Neighbourhood plan people offered to deliver door to door.  Assistance asked for this and 
help came forward. 

13. Youth Forum 

Youth meeting held.  No interest.  For the future Friday night youth club will be funded until September 
or possibly December by Wiltshire Council.  Funding for the future to be discussed 

 

 



 
 
Window Boxes 

This will be looked into by a member of the Parish Council 

15.  Litter Picking 

Members of the public needed for this.  A suggestion was made by a member of the public that we 
ask Calne how it is done there 

16.  Lighting at Main Gate 

It was agreed that Parish Council would fund up to £2000 

17.  Election of new Councillor 

Proposed by Cllr Wright and seconded by Cllr Gill. 

18.  Training 

Councillor training has been arranged for 19th June 2019 

Locum cost will be £28 per hour for Clerk 

 

The next Parish Council Meeting will be at Lyneham Church Hall on Tuesday 11th June at 7.00pm 


